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Hamden Public Schools

HAMDEN BOARD OF EDUCATION
FINANCE COMMITTEE — Special Meeting

February 16, 2017
MINUTES

Board Members Present: Chris Daur, Finance Chair
Adam Sendroff, BCE Chair, Lynn Campo, Walter Morton IV.

Administrators Present:
Jody Goeler, Chris Melillo, Mark Albanese, Mike Belden, Kim Cappella, Karen Kaplan

Legislative Council Members Present: Myron Hul
State Representative: Michael D’Agostino

Chris D., Finance Chair called the special meeting to order at 6:08 pm.

Information Items

Chris D. asked Mike Belden to provide a status on the Fy 201 6-2107 budget as of January 31,
2017. Mike Belden provided an overview of the budget at this time. Year to date financials
versus last year show a positive trend with lower expenditures as of January 31, 2017. One of
the reasons for this is a strategic initiative in reducing the expenditures in the Substitute
teachers salary line item. As of Jan. 31, 2017, the substitute teachers available balance is
$323,526 higher than the prior year. One major area of concern this year is the tuitions for
public and non-public out of district placed students. We are currently estimating a shortfall in
budget versus actual expenditures of $383,672 after receiving the State of Connecticut Excess
Cost reimbursements. Additional positive trends in actual expenditures being lower than last
year are in the custodian overtime, professional development and Repairs and Maintenance —

Buildings.

Purchase orders over $2,000 were discussed and additional discussion concerning the Special
Education Public and Non-Public expenditures were explained by Kim Cappella, Director of
Pupil Personnel Services.

The P1 2017-2018 budget was discussed and BDE members present discussed the positive
outcomes from the Family and Consumer Science Cooking program. Comments were in favor
of adding back one Full Time teacher to this program at the Middle School. At this time, Adam
Sendroff discussed the F’? 2017-2018 BCE budget at $86,035,530, with a
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modification of reducing the Substitute Teacher object code by $50,000 and increasing the
Teacher Salary object code by $50,000, thereby reinstating the HMS Family & Consumer
Science teaching position.

Chris D. made a motion “To approve the FY 2017-2018 BOE budget in the amount of
$86,035,530 by reducing the Substitute Teachers object code by $50,000 and increasing the
Teachers Salary object code by $50,000’. Lynn Campo seconded the Motion and the motion
was approved unanimously.

Purchase orders over $50,000 were discussed. Chris D. made a motion to approve the one
purchase order over $50,000. Lynn C. seconded the motion and the motion was approved
unanimously.

At 6:59 pm, Chris D. made a motion to adjourn the Finance Committee meeting. Waiter M.
seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned at 6:59 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael Belden
Chief Operating Officer
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